
STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

JACKSON DISTRICT OFFICE 

DEC\: 
RICK SNYDER 

GOVERNOR 

December 13, 2017 

CERTIFIED MAIL- 7010 0290 0000 3734 2613 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Mr. Bill Burk 
Sport Truck USA 
10391 Spring Arbor Road 
Spring Arbor, Michigan 49283 

Mr. Glen Hard 
Sport Truck USA 
491 W. Garfield Ave 
Coldwater, Ml 49036 

C. HEIDI GRETHER 
DIRECTOR 

SRN: P0738, Jackson County 

Dear Mr. Bill Burk!Mr. Glen Hard: 

SECOND VIOLATION NOTICE 

On December 7, 2017, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality 
Division (AQD), conducted an inspection of Sport Truck USA located at 10391 Spring 
Arbor Road, Spring Arbor, Michigan. The purpose of this inspection was to determine 
Sport Truck USA's compliance with the requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, 
Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 
PA 451, as amended (Act 451); the Air Pollution Control Rules; and as a follow-up to 
previous inspections conducted on June 6, 2017, and September 15, 2016, that resulted 
in Violation Notice (VN) for operating two plasma torch cutters without a Permit to Install 
(PTI) permit. 

During the inspection, staff observed the following: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

Two (2) Plasma Cutting Rule 201 The Company has failed 
Booths to submit a PTI application 

as requested in 9/15/2016 
VN and 6/07/2017 VN nor 
have they installed a dust 
collector in order to satisfy 
PTI permit exemption Rule 
285 (2) (I) (vi) (c). 
Modifications the 
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Company made to the 
exhaust systems in 2016 
were not sufficient to 
resolve the violations. 

On June 7, 2017, the AQD sent the Company a VN citing a Rule 201 violation 
discovered as a result of the inspection and requested your written response by June 
28t, 2017. A copy of that letter is enclosed for your reference. As of this date, we have 
not received your response. 

Please be advised that failure to respond in writing and identifying actions the Company 
will take or has taken to resolve the cited violation may result in escalated enforcement 
action by the AQD. Please provide the information requested in our previous letter by 
January 8, 2018. 

Be further advised that issuance of this Violation Notice does not preclude or limit the 
DEQ's ability to initiate any other enforcement action under state or federal law as 
appropriate. 

If you have any questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this 
facility into compliance, please contact me at the number listed below. · 

cc: Mr. Scott Miller, DEQ 
cc/via e-mail: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

Mike Kovalchick 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
517-780-5496 

Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, DEQ 
Mr. Chris Ethridge, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 


